 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 18th May 2021.
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Hoodless, Ellin , Buttery, Burkhill and Clark
Public present: Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson, M.Magrath, C.Simms, J.Drury and M.Allport.
2086                Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2089) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
Cllr Burkhill declared an interest in planning (item 2090) and as such did not make a vote in the decision-making process.
2087                 Apologies for absence
                          None received. Cllr Clark had given advance apologies but arrived late to the meeting.
2088
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 20th April 2021.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2089

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field.
A. Play equipment-the councillors chose preferred items of play equipment to be submitted to ERYC for purchase and funding consideration. The items decided upon were a 2-bay cradle swing set, a 2-bay junior swing set and 2 benches. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC and ask that these items are to be considered for purchase.
B. PROW project-only one extra completed application has been returned to the clerk. It was resolved that councillors will try to gauge the public interest and obtain more completed forms to submit to ERYC.
C. Field registration-the clerk has spoken with solicitor Mike Fish about the processing delays. Mike has now taken early retirement and passed the case file onto Annette Culver. Annette has chased HMLR who have confirmed processing delays with no end time scale provided.
Tree pruning-the councillors discussed quotations received for the proposed tree pruning works in the cemetery. It was resolved to use the services of Complete Weed Control to perform the pruning. CWC advise to do the work later on in the year after the bird nesting period is over. The clerk has also obtained pruning prices and advice relating to a maple tree in the cemetery following on from a complaint received and an offer to fund the pruning. It was resolved to again use the services of CWC to perform this work if the funds are received in advance from the person who kindly offered to fund the project.

Play area- Cllr Hart has informed the parish council that she has performed the weekly inspections for the last month and has found nothing to report upon. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.

A local resident has reported dumped rubbish concerns to the rear of Low St adjacent to the community field. The clerk has made contact with the relevant property landlord who has promised to remove the rubbish in the next few days. Concerns were raised about several Low St residents leaving their waste bins outside their properties for the full week rather than placing them in their own back yards/gardens after waste collection dates. It was resolved to ask ERYC to send out polite reminders to all Low St residents reminding them of the need to place all waste bins back in their own property boundaries once emptied. 
Field access issues-the parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
Cemetery tap-the clerk has reported that local plumber D.Thorpe has now kindly mended the cemetery tap as a goodwill gesture. The clerk has thanked Mr Thorpe.

2090
 
Planning applications.
`
Application for erection of 2 storey extension to 50 Kings Causeway for M.Bristow ref 21/01347/PLF. SPC resolved to object to this application with reasons provided to ERYC.
2091

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Speeding-Cllr Burkill reported an incident regarding a marked police car speeding through the village. Cllr Burkhill has reported the incident to the police but was disappointed with the response.
Councillor resignation-the clerk read out a resignation letter from Cllr Lisa Myers who is leaving the village. The clerk has informed ERYC of the vacancy and now received approval to co-opt a new councillor. The clerk has advertised the vacancy with a deadline date of 15th June 2021 which will allow councillors to make a decision at the next meeting.

4R Liaison panel-the clerk has received a letter from 4R requesting the names of representatives to go on the liaison panel. The clerk has submitted the previously agreed names of Cllr Paul Hirst and Cllr Vin Clark. The village representatives are to be Dietmar Hartveld and Leanne Wilcox. It is understood the first meeting will be held on 8th June 2021.

.
2092

Ward councillor’s report

Cllr Sargeantson had nothing to report upon on this occasion.
2093        
Financial matters 


A. It was resolved to approve and sign the annual governance statement 2020/2021

B. It was resolved to approve and sign the annual accounting statement 2020/2021

C. The clerk reported receipt of £6250 for precept (half yearly)
D. Clerk remuneration. Confidential minutes.
The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment H.M.R.C. £40.58


BACS payment B.Richardson £260.00
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment G.Sykes £260.00


BACS payment Came & Co £1060.40



BACS payment Key Korner £27.70


Cq no 102271 J.Walker £150.00
2094

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 15th June 2021 at 7.00pm.
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